

Core Group Meeting 04-12-2018

Present: Christophe, Célia; WG1: Dimeter, Ana and Katja, WG2: Stefanie and Sara; WG3: Monica and Ales; WG4: Bjoern Gruening; WG5: Geraint & Aline

WG1 Leadership

Ana Paula Santos will be Katja's substitute in the WG1 leadership together with Dimiter until Katja's return in 2019.

Introduction of the different members.

PRAGUE MEETING

- **Select 4 abstracts** for your WG session:

Dropbox\INDEPTH_Core_Group\2019_Prague_Main Meeting. be ready to **tell us very briefly who/topic** you chose during our core group meeting so that we can discuss them on the light of gender/country balance. We should avoid repetition of the same speakers since the meeting in Clermont, unless the topic is different.

-> **Pl. pay attention to include an NCC/ITC member** (if topic fitting)

-> Many abstracts are missing: **action from WG leader required**

-> Many abstracts do not follow the template requirements **action from WG leader required (self editing or request completion)**

-> Follow up will have to be discussed with Aline and Geraint in order to edit the

abstract book

Abstract selection

WG1 Imaging, nucleus

Gwenaëlle Detourne, Aninis Meschichi, **1 missing** (possibly Célia on high resolution chromatin imaging)

WG2 Transcriptional regulation - emphasis on histone variants and modifications

Iva Mozgova, Laszlo Bognar, Aline Probst, Martina ?

WG3 Impact on plant traits

Christian Krause, Moez Hanin, Anna Santos, maybe Gianluca Teano (Ales will phone to confirm that we can change poster to talk), Tzion Fahima

WG4 Integrative Data Analysis

Ana Simkova, Darius Plewczynski, Camara

WG5 Dissemination

Discuss upcoming publications (WG1, WG2 ?), upcoming publications to be funded, publications funded by COST, Advertisement: upcoming Meeting in Madrid

- **Practical issues on the talks/abstracts**

- **WORKGROUP LEADERS INFORM THE SPEAKERS AND MAKE SURE THEY ARE COMING ! + inform the poster candidates that they will present a 2min petcha kutcha talk + poster price**

- **Ensure also that we have Abstracts in the correct format**

- Abstract book: many abstracts are missing ! Aline will sort that out with Christophe - give correct Template

- Check with organizers for the size of poster boards (Claire on Thursdays)

- **Review the programme of the Meeting in Prague:** go to this [link](#)

- **Extra sessions**

- **Pecha Kucha** (Monday evening before the Poster Session), many only YOUNG RESEARCHERS, not everybody. 15 MAX, 2 min MAX

- **NNC/ITC mini-session:** Christophe will coordinate representants and ask them to make a mini-talk (10 min) to present the plant research in their country maybe Moez Hanin, Tek Ahmet and Elena Salina

- **Work group meetings** : Leaders need to think about topics to address, ask people whether they started collaborations within the network, WG3: Discussions for the WG review will be done at the meeting (maybe long), WG group leaders could send mail before to set the schedule/discussion points that will be addressed
- **Poster Prize** ! We vote for the best poster (organizers: put a voting box): Maybe as first prize: Participation to the EWPC (to check with Valerie Gaudin and Claudia Koehler beforehand) or Madrid, second prize: Protocol book from Celia ?, Third prize: some other book?

WG discussion - plan ~1hr - topic:

- > collect information of the ongoing collaborations promoted by the COST
- > collect protocols
- > discuss review: WG3
- > expectations, ideas of what can be done

NEXT ACTIONS- NEXT BUDGET

We discussed briefly the main topics below that will influence our next budget. You still have room to give us your idea but otherwise Christophe will draft a budget /section that we will have to validate at the Prague meeting. **We have not reviewed the objectives and deliverables**

- **Main meeting:** up to 50 000€ **but probably less** thanks to the SEB fellowship; Madrid with SEB, **need to think also about the organization of a MC committee in Madrid?**
- **Dissemination meeting:** ~2000€ format as done at ICAR ? -> **which conference to target this year?** EWPC (**Christophe** will ask) or SEB/COST meetings, **Gordon Research Conference: Chromosome Dynamics, June 23-28, 2019. Newry, Maine**
- **Workshops:** 2000-5000€ perhaps more due to reallocation from main meeting : **WG2, WG3 leaders need to organise a Workshop in the next action period** (May 2019-April 2020): identify a time, place (can be hooked on a meeting , eg WG1, but not necessarily, eg WG4), and a content (WG1= table discussion with agenda; WG4= training HiC analysis) - ideas for WG3: symposium on translational research //
- **ITC Conference grants ~2000€ each** For ITC countries only none yet
- **Training school 10 000-15 000€; 3D FISH school (Oxford) will not happen - alternatives are:**
 - **Olomouc:** best time in July 2019 (Action Period 3)
 - **Neubias:** training school in image processing? If yes, when? Christophe will figure this out until February at the NEUBIAS meeting (Luxemburg) Christophe will contact them in December - perhaps something for Oct 2019 or 2020? get help from Dimiter?
 - For a future TS: proteomics oriented, to associate with Galaxy/Bjorn activities?
 - For a future TS on image processing, independent of NEUBIAS. Dimiter suggested several trainers
 - Jean-Yves Tinevez, Institut Pasteur, ImageJ developer
 - Kota Miura, EMBL, ImageJ macros developer
 - Christian Dietz University of Konstanz, KNIME developer, workflows
 - Anna Kreshuk, University of Heidelberg, Ilastik developer, segmentation, classification

- Jason Swedlow, University of Dundee, OMERO.
 - Curtis Rueden - LOCI, University of Wisconsin, Madison, ImageJ2/Fiji developer
 - Daniel Sage - EPFL , ImageJ developer, segmentation
-
- **STSM 2500€/STSM** (~7 STSM funded this year) - [dates of calls/selection to define \(Lazlo/David\)](#)
 - **COST Action Dissemination** up to 5000€ (poster, website, publications...): **if you have already any request for 2019, let us know**

Minutes Core Group Meeting 04-09-2018

Participants: Aline, Ales, Björn, Célia, Christophe, Katja, Lazlo, Geraint, Monica, Sara and Stefan

Excused: David, Stefanie, Dimiter

Update of the website (Geraint/Aline)

Presentation of the new search function; 20 INDEPTH members still haven't filled in the google doc form from Aline - data missing + no picture:

- **Claire** to send individual reminders in the coming weeks

Home page of the Website is still missing the left hand menu and need a counter to count the number of visit

- **Geraint** to ask Alun about these two improvements

Some mistakes within the pages; ex: Stefan is missing from the WG4 members

- **Claire, Aline, Geraint** (everyone) check for mistakes and keep Geraint informed

Update on the INDEPTH meeting in Pragues -

Location (Pyramida hotel) and logistics are set, talk structure similar to that of Clermont-Ferrand' meeting.

Core Group decision for having 1 MC member / country has been validated (13/13 OK)

One invited speaker for WG3 and WG4 missing

- **Stefanie** to confirm the participation of Claudia
- **Björn** to propose a speaker

Meeting advertisement will be sent as soon as the registration site is operational

- **Claire** to send the advertisement: end of September

WG leaders will then have to distribute the announcement / later to collect and sort the abstract for selection

Update on the MAdrid meeting

Location and logistics nearly set

- **Claire** to organize Geraint, Monica and Oliver (SEB) visit on site

Invited speaker list almost complete, still one open slot (Ana Pombo?)

- **Célia** to confirm Ana' participation

Advertisement etc . come later. JExpBot special issue will be available.

WG4 Workshop

7 participants (10 expected). Budget can be increased for each participants if less than 10 attendees. Björn will teach Hi-C pipeline using Galaxy, Stefan give advices to perform Hi-C analysis and highlight pitfalls

- **Stefan, Björn** to contact Claire for administrative issues and budget

Update on the Image repository + image file metadata

image file metadata: Work initiate from Björn template and edited by David. Discussed during the WG1 Florence workshop. Still work under progress , no major suggestions from the WG leaders

- **Christophe, Katja, Hank** with help of Aline, Célia finalize a first proposition of metadata file to be associate with image

Image repository: Hank Bass (Florida state University; FSU) proposed to use an OMERO server facility at FSU (15To storage). Only for published images. 2 groups available: 1 for the Training school and one for INDEPTH members. Test under progress

- **Christophe, Hank ... (and few other WG1 members)** finalize the tests before the training school

Update on the WG publications

WG3 review in progress should be ready by end of December; **Journal:** Plant J., Plant Phys. or New Phyt.

- **Ales/Monica** to merge all the contributions and write a first draft

WG1 review in progress. **Journal** = Nucleus

- **Katja** to reactivate contributors

Announcement

Katja will transiently leave her duty of WG1 leader (2019) - will look for a successor (proposal for Susan Duncan, Viet Schubert, other candidates from ITC countries? need to be contacted)

- **Christophe, Katja and Célia** to define new WG1 leaders for the coming grant period

Next Core group meeting

By the end of the year to discuss the scientific program of the Prague meeting and mid-term budget, anticipation of the next action period

- **Célia** to add a doodle link to sign up